Tealing Community Council & District Meeting Wednesday December 1st, 2021: Tealing Hall

Minutes

Members of TCC present: Donna Dingwall, Gloria Gibson, Kerry Kirkland, Alan Slade, Carolyn

Slade, Hilda Young

Others present: None

1. Apologies:

None

2. Welcome:

AS welcomed everyone to the meeting.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on October 20th 2021:

Amendment to be made to Others Present – move Carolyn Slade to Apologies. Amendment to be made to Item 10 – specify that the parents had contacted Angus Council to request the change of route for the school bus.

4. Matters arising from the meeting held on October 20th 2021:

None

5. Police Report:

No police report had been received at the time of the meeting and no representation from Police Scotland attended.

6. Visitor/Resident issues:

SSE works – will the Emmock Road be fixed when works are finished? Community Liaison Group – AS can't access the meetings as it is done via Teams. GG offered to support AS with accessing the meetings if required.

7. Issues for Angus Council elected members:

No Angus Council elected members at meeting – no matters raised.

8. Planning Update:

BALNUITH – Planning Enf Case 18/00016/UNWRKS: email response received from Angus Council. AC are "aware of further developments at this site and will be undertaking a joint officer visit in the very near future." "...are now considering formal action as informal means have not resulted in the result we would like to see." "...also considering Scottish Government guidance which remains in force which reads at this time: Local Authorities should only consider eviction or dispersing a camp where the location of an encampment is unsuitable for health or safety reasons or if there is another good reason, for example antisocial behaviour or persistent breach of Covid 19 travel advice. In this case, an alternative, suitable location should be identified where possible. We have to balance any action against this and make sure it is a proportionate response."

9. A90 Improvements Campaign & Road Safety:

No updates at moment.

Success for Sidlaw Group are meeting on Monday 6th December and the 20mph limit will be getting discussed. DD asked AS to ensure that School Road is also discussed at the meeting.

10. Correspondence Update:

Email received regarding the Queen's Jubilee – if we are to move forward with planning something a meeting will be held with the Tealing Hall Committee and Tealing Primary School to discuss.

11. AOB:

Financial update – no recent statement but since last statement cheques had been written to the amount of £104.23.

HM Fire Service Inspectorate: proposed inspection in Angus GP surgeries for Tealing Residents – AS to follow up.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 7pm.

Date of next meeting is Wednesday March 9th at 6.30pm in Tealing Hall.

Dates of next year's meetings:

March 9th
May 11th
August 10th
October 19th – AGM (re-election of members)
December 7th